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Nominations and Elections 2022-2023 
We are now in the nomination and election season for all posts 

and districts in the VFW for the 2022-2023 term. 

Nominations are opened at the post general membership meeting 

in March and remain open until elections at the post general 

member-ship meeting in April. Section 216 & 217 of the Nation-

al Bylaws and Manual of Procedure provides guidance.  

District nominations are opened at the meeting prior to the District Convention and 

remain open until the election during the District Convention. Section 416 & 417 of 

the National Bylaws & Manual of Procedure provides guidance.  

In April posts will be electing those officers as well as the delegates for districts and 

department conventions. It is important to carefully consider your nominations and 

elect worthy leaders for all officer and delegate positions. Remember, you are elect-

ing the leaders of your post or district and they set the tone for your organization. It 

is also helpful to elect a Commander who is familiar with the chain of command 
within our organization and if possible, someone who is known at the Department 

level to be an honest, thoughtful, and dedicated comrade.  

The process of electing delegates is laid out in the National Bylaws and Manual of 

Procedure, as well as in your District and Department Bylaws. If you have questions 

or are unsure of the process, go to the District or Department JAG and they will pro-

vide answers or get you an answer as required.  

To quote from Sec 222 of the Manual of Procedure: Delegates and alternates for the 

District Convention and Meetings, Department and National Conventions shall be 

elected at a regular meeting in April. Delegate strength shall be based on members 

in good standing as of March 31st. The National Bylaws Section 222 further directs 

that Delegate strength shall be one for every thirty members or fraction thereof in 

good standing. Delegates and alternates shall be 

elected in accordance with the Manual of Proce-

dure. Delegates elected under this section shall not 

be considered instructed and may exercise full au-

thority in the duty to be performed.  
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Greetings Comrades,  

I am very proud to say the State of the Department is still in fantastic shape as we 
move from the coldest part of winter in some of our Districts to the transition to ear-
ly Spring in the next few weeks.   We are doing very well or completed most Pro-
grams and many of our Posts are still in great position for All American and All 
State.       

The DPA continues to be solidly in third place in Membership within National.  As 
of February 27th, we have 11,837 members or 97.64% of last yearôs total.  Current-
ly, we need 285 members to reach 100%.  At the present, we have eight Post who 
have reached 100% and 12 more with less than 15 members to reach the mark!  As 
some of our Districts are seeing restrictions of the pandemic hopefully coming to an 
end, I really want to thank our Posts and membership for holding recruiting drives 
to reach out for new members.  It is also outstanding to see them posted on the DPA 
FB page along with their Post FB page.  As the weather will start getting better 
soon, I hope to see more recruiting efforts as we seek to make our organization 
stronger in numbers to ensure our voice is being heard in Washington DC!! 

As I mentioned in my Jan-Feb 2022 Article, letôs do it for the Gipperéand in this 
case the Gipper is in honor of our DPA Vietnam Veterans past and present!!!      

Just as a reminder, the National Commander in Chiefôs Membership Grant Initiative 
Program is still in effect so please remember if you recruit a member your Post can 
receive up to $30 for each member.  Many Posts should be receiving their Grants 
from the January timeframe.  For Februaryôs recruitment, you should receive your 
Grant by the end of March.  Letôs take advantage of this Program while National 
can fund it.   

Planning for the DPA Convention is going very well.  Again, the dates are Sunday 
June 12th to Thursday, June 16th.  NOTE:  Thursday will be a travel day!  The 
Convention will be held at the Oasis Hotel in Angeles City, Philippines.  We are 
hoping to have registration on the DPA Website up and ready to go within the next 
few weeks.  The District Commanders will be notified to spread the word and it will 
be posted on our DPA FB page.  For our Comrades who need assistance with the 
computer, please seek out another Comrade who can ensure you are registered.  
Comrades of Robert W. Zaher Post 2485 and D7 are working hard to ensure you 
will enjoy the Convention.  After the two and a half years of what we have been 
through, I believe everyone would agreeéWE NEED IT!!! 

Once the registration page is up and running, I would like to encourage our mem-
bers to sign up as soon as you can to help the Committee to assist with any require-
ments you may have and so we have solid numbers for hotel rooms, dinners, etc.  
The date to close the registration will be around the mid part of May but that is only 
tentative.  I am very excited at the potential Convention Shirts we will have, and a 
decision is coming shortly on the design.    

Comrades, with all the proposed changes to VA I would like to encourage you to go 
on Youtube because they have been posting some outstanding videos that can help 
answer some if not all of your questions on how some of the changes may or may 
not affect you!  So please give it a look!   

COMMANDERôS CALL 
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March is a very important month for our Posts because you will be holding your 
nominations for the 2022-23 Term.  My best wishes to all the nominees and I hope 
if a Comrade is being nominated for a position for the first time, they will be men-
tored and informed on their duties as outlined in the MOP.   

I have been seeing plenty of emails and messages in which Comrades are asking 
who a Committee Chairman is.  The DPA General Order (GO) from June 2021 is 
posted on the DPA website vfwpacific.org.  Once you sign in the GO is one of the 
first links you will come across.  Please refer to it for all Committee Chairpersons.  
As I mentioned at the Incoming C of A, I believe they are the finest ever assembled 
in our Departmentôs historyébut thatôs my opinion!  But please reach out to them 
for any questions or concerns.  I am confident that they have your best interest at 
heart! 

In closing, I would like to thank you our Comrades for the tireless work you are do-
ing on behalf of our Comrades, our families, and our communities.  Please do not 
forget, we still want to promote camaraderie among our members.  The Department 
Convention will go a long way in that area.  Please take care of yourselves and re-
memberéI LOVE YOU ALL!!!          

In Comradeship and Service, 

 

Kevin E. Mitchell 
Commander 
Department of Pacific Areas 
EVERY Veteran is a HERO 

Remembering our DPA Vietnam Veterans Past and Present  

COMMANDERôS CALL 
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 UPCOMING COMMEMORATIVE DATES 

May 8 V-E Day - On May 8, 1945 - known as Victory in 

Europe Day or V-E Day - celebrations erupted around the 

world to mark the end of World War II in Europe. The war 

had been raging for almost five years when U.S. and Allied 

forces landed on the beaches of Normandy, France, on June 

6, 1944. The invasion signaled the beginning of the end for 

Adolf Hitler and Nazi Germany. In less than a year,  

31 May 2021 Memorial Day - Memorial Day is an 

American holiday, observed on the last Monday of 

May, honoring the men and women who died while 

serving in the U.S. military. Originally known as 

Decoration Day, it originated in the years following 

the Civil War and became an official federal holiday 

in 1971. Many Americans observe Memorial Day by 

visiting cemeteries or memorials, holding family 

gatherings and participating in parades. Unofficially, it marks the begin-

ning of the summer season. 

1 May Loyalty Day  - Loyalty Day originally began as 

"Americanization Day" in 1921 as a counter to the Com-

munists' May 1 celebration of the Russian Revolution. On 

1 May 1930, 10,000 VFW members staged a rally at New 

York's Union Square to promote patriotism. Through a res-

olution adopted in 1949, May 1 evolved into Loyalty Day. 

Observances began in 1950 on April 28 and climaxed May 

1 when more than five million people across the nation 

held rallies. In New York City, more than 100,000 people rallied for America. In 

1958 Congress enacted Public Law 529 proclaiming Loyalty Day a permanent fix-

ture on the nation's calendar.  

6 June 1944 D-Day - On 6 June 1944, more than 160,000 

Allied troops landed along a 50-mile stretch of heavily-

fortified French coastline, to fight Nazi Germany on the 

beaches of Normandy, France. Gen. Dwight D. Eisenhower 

called the operation a crusade in which, ñwe will accept 

nothing less than full victory.ò More than 5,000 Ships and 

13,000 aircraft supported the D-Day invasion, and by dayôs 

end, the Allies gained a foot-hold in Continental Europe.  

14 June Flag Day - Flag Day is celebrated by Americans 

on June 14 each year and commemorates the adoption of 

the Stars and Stripes as the official flag of the United 

States. Many Americans celebrate Flag Day by displaying 

the Red, White and Blue in front of homes and businesses. 

Some communities, schools and veteransô organizations 

hold Flag Day parades, essay contests, ceremonies and pic-

nics. 

https://vfworg-cdn.azureedge.net/-/media/VFWSite/Files/Community/Loyalty-Day-Brochure.pdf?la=en&v=1&d=20171214T204309Z


In the VFW, we know our veterans are #StillServing and rising to meet the challenges of this  

uncertain time. We want you to share your stories and maybe even inspire others across our  

Department to do the same. Click here to tell us your story.  pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org 

Your feedback is important to us. Please submit your Letters to the Editor or Suggestions by clicking 

pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org 

On 12/25/21, Comrades from the Ban-
chang Utapao VFW Post 12146, Brian 
Bowman, Don Meurett, Howard 
Holzworth, Dan Morgan, Terry Heb-
ron, Lionel Seeram and his son Don-
ald, Sid Cameron and his wife Sara, 
and of course Scott Thomas from Pat-
taya American Legion TH02 as Santa 
visited Anneôs House in Banchang, 
Thailand. Santa delivered gift bags 
and pizza to all 32 children at the 
home. It was a great afternoon seeing 
the excitement and smiles on the faces 
of all of the Children. 

mailto:pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org
mailto:pacifictimes@vfwpacific.org
https://www.facebook.com/howard.holzworth?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVqlWvF0qCEtIPUHhaY0uGhGYHAOZBmtkJXBSPk8FGIsSmnXnqfYNiZNn-NrcfjE0wTYPo86U8QlogapTs3fBJ_5AmmhZqwUGMgfMv69Rrm4v15d_6latLaPA2w2kQJlQ3gKQHRo_h35MY86exci-Df&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/howard.holzworth?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVqlWvF0qCEtIPUHhaY0uGhGYHAOZBmtkJXBSPk8FGIsSmnXnqfYNiZNn-NrcfjE0wTYPo86U8QlogapTs3fBJ_5AmmhZqwUGMgfMv69Rrm4v15d_6latLaPA2w2kQJlQ3gKQHRo_h35MY86exci-Df&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

On 01/20/22, Banchang Utapao VFW Post 12146, 
provided Adult absorbent briefs to the Banchang 
community outreach Nurse that assists the areas 
handicapped and emotionally challenged within 
the community. Post Commander Holzworth and 
SVC Cilley provided them with 30 cases of adult 
absorbent briefs. The funding was provided 
through the StillServing Project grant that the Post  
received and Utapao Alumni group. 

QM Morgan visited with Post Member Charles 
Cooksley a long term resident at the Baan Rakjong 
Care Home in Muang District Chonburi and deliv-
ered adult sanitary items from the Postôs StillServ-
ing Project grant that the Post received. Due to 
Covid restrictions the visit with Comrade Cooks-
ley was limited in time and distance.  

Continuing the Postôs Still Serving Program and 
Community Outreach, Post Commander 
Holzworth and QM Morgan distributed ñMilk Sup-
plementò packages to the wife of Khun Utai, Post 
Homeôs next door neighbor, suffering from a se-
vere stroke.  



Commander Kozlesky and District1 Jr Vice 
Larry Wilson presented DISTRICT1/Post 9723 
Coin to Technical Sergeant Jesus CINTRON 
President of Air Force Sergeants Associa-
tion on 16 Feb 2022. 

Commander Kozlesky presented a brief relat-
ing to the VFW Mission/Vision and Core Val-
ues . Comrades Larry Wilson/John Bowers and 
Jeff Runnfeldt were in attendance. 

Due to an outbreak of COVID 19 virus in a local Home for displaced and 
abandoned children which tested positive for the virus and have been 
moved outside the main facility.  

Post 12146 was notified of the need for basic food items to replace ones 
left behind.   

Quick action by the Post Community Service Officer and several mem-
bers of the Post and the Utapao Alumni Association arranged for the pur-
chase of basic foods needs and dropped them off to a safe location for fur-
ther distribution, ensuring more then 20 children will have food available 
during their isolation. 


